
Dear Parents, Staff and Community; 

After an event like the one we experienced today, it is important 

to talk to your children to help them process what happened 

and assist them to recover a sense of safety and stability.  To 

that end, below you will find tips about how to speak with your 

children and ways to respond.  The Fairfield Public Schools 

will have staff available next week to assist you and your 

children.  If you are concerned about your child’s response to 

these events, please do not hesitate to contact staff at your 

school to assist you.   

 

The American Psychological Association (APA) indicates several 

tips for parents to consider: 

• Talk with your child - If children ask questions, talking to 

them about their worries and concerns is the first step to 

help them feel safe and begin to cope with the events 

occurring around them. What you talk about and how you 

say it does depend on their age, but all children need to be 

able to know you are there and listening to them. 

• Keep home a safe place - Children, regardless of age, often 

find home to be a safe haven when the world around them 

becomes overwhelming. During times of crisis, it is 



important to remember that your children may come home 

seeking the safe feeling they have being there. 

• Watch for signs of stress, fear or anxiety - After a 

traumatic event, it is typical for children (and adults) to 

experience a wide range of emotions including 

fearfulness, shock, anger, grief and anxiety. Your 

children's behaviors may change because of their response 

to an event. They may experience trouble sleeping, 

difficulty with concentrating on schoolwork, or changes 

in appetite. 

Here are some important points to help you, as parents, 

communicate in the coming days.   

1. Reassure children that they are safe. Emphasize that schools 

are very safe. Validate their feelings. Explain that all feelings 

are okay when traumatic situations occur. Let children talk 

about their feelings, help put them into perspective, and assist 

them in expressing these feelings appropriately. 

 

2. Make time to talk. Let their questions be your guide as to how 

much information to provide. Be patient. Children and youth do 

not always talk about their feelings readily. 

 



3. Keep your explanations developmentally appropriate. 

• Early elementary school children need brief, simple 

information that should be balanced with reassurances 

that their school and homes are safe and that adults are 

there to protect them. 

 

• Upper elementary and early middle school children will be 

more vocal in asking questions about whether they truly 

are safe and what is being done at their school. They may 

need assistance separating reality from fantasy. Discuss 

efforts of school and community leaders to provide safe 

schools. 

 

• Upper middle school and high school students will have 

strong and varying opinions about the causes of violence 

in schools and society. They will share concrete 

suggestions about how to make school safer and how to 

prevent tragedies in society. Emphasize the role that 

students have in maintaining safe schools by following 

school safety guidelines communicating any personal 



safety concerns to school administrators, and accessing 

support for emotional needs. 

4. Review safety procedures. This should include procedures 

and safeguards at school and at home. Help children identify at 

least one adult at school and in the community to whom they go 

if they feel threatened or at risk. 

 

5. Observe children’s emotional state. Some children may not 

express their concerns verbally. Changes in behavior, appetite, 

and sleep patterns can indicate a child’s level of anxiety or 

discomfort. In most children, these symptoms will ease with 

reassurance and time. However, some children may be at risk for 

more intense reactions. Children who have had a past traumatic 

experience or personal loss, suffer from depression or other 

mental illness, or with special needs may be at greater risk for 

severe reactions than others. Seek the help of mental health 

professional if you are at all concerned. 

 

6. Maintain a normal routine. Keeping to a regular schedule can 

be reassuring and promote physical health. Ensure that 

children get plenty of sleep, regular meals, and exercise. 

Encourage them to keep up with their schoolwork and 



extracurricular activities but don’t push them if they seem 

overwhelmed. 

If at any time you feel your child needs more assistance, or you 

need assistance please contact your school and seek help.  

Together we can help each and every child and each other. 

 

 


